
Community Update 
Dear Neighbour, 

We are pleased to advise you that the Waste Water Treatment Plant at Livingstone Beef is now 

fully constructed and we are beginning commissioning, ahead of full scale operation in two 

months’ time. 

The Waste Water Treatment Plant 

is an $8.7 million investment by 

AACo which will improve the waste 

water quality and associated odour 

produced by the Abattoir.  

The commissioning phase is a 

carefully staged process to develop 

the biological communities within 

the two lagoons of the Plant.  

We will do this by slowly introducing 

wastewater to the covered 

anaerobic lagoon, allowing the 

microbiology within the lagoon to 

activate.  

 

There will be occasional risk of 

odour during commissioning when 

the Plant will need to revert to the 

pre-existing wastewater treatment 

methods.  

We have put in place as many 

precautions as we can to 

minimise odour during this 

transition phase from the old to 

the new system. 

Once we are through these first 

few weeks all wastewater will be 

processed through the new Plant 

which will dramatically reduce the 

risk of odour from the operations 

in all weather conditions. 

We thank you for your ongoing patience and look forward to delivering a better long term solution 

for waste water treatment at Livingstone Beef.  

 

Kind regards, 

Operations Team at Livingstone Beef 

The waste water treatment ponds are a three-stage biological process 

The Waste Water Treatment Plant is in the commissioning phase 
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